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Don't want to wait for the mail?
View the current issue of the 

Courtyard Homeowners Assoc. 
Newsletter on the 1st day

of the month at www.PEELinc.com

Greetings Members
 As some of you may be aware, prices for Courtyard homes 
appear to be keeping pace with the appreciating values 
found in our general area of Austin.  As a community, it is 
important that we continue our efforts to maintain our homes 
and beautiful surrounding landscaping, which  contributes to 
everyone’s property appreciating in value.  One simple and 
easy way we can all help to do this is to make an effort to 
put away trash cans that are being left out after the Friday 
pick up and that can be seen from the street.  Why does this 
matter?  First, because it is a requirement of our Community 
regulations that trash cans not be visible from the street.  
Second, eliminating trash cans from view presents a more 
pleasing and positive picture when you or any visitors drive 
through our neighborhood.  Please help by doing your part 
to keep your trash container(s) out of sight after the Friday 
pick up, and thank you in advance for your help keeping the 
Courtyard the best in Austin.
 One final word of caution, schools are out and with 
the warmer weather and longer daylight hours, there are 
more residents out and about on Courtyard streets.  Please 
continue your efforts to DRIVE SLOWLY and help keep our 
community a safe place to live.
Your Courtyard HOA Board of Directors

NOTICE -- New Website
Up and Running – NOTICE !

 We are happy to announce that as of this June, the Courtyard has 
its own website.  All community members are encouraged to check 
it out at www.courtyardhoa.org.  No passwords or log-in information 
is required.  Please keep in mind that this young website is a work in 
progress and may take many months to reach a “fi nal” form.  
 Our goal throughout this process has been to develop a website 
that is simple, easy to use, and can grow and adjust to meet the needs 
of the community.  For this reason, user feedback is needed, and 
residents are urged to send in their comments and suggestions of 
ways to improve or enhance the site.  
 A special thank you and note of deep appreciation must be given 
to the Courtyard resident (who asked to remain nameless) who 
generously volunteered his time and company expertise to design and 
set up our new website.  Even better, this kind person has bravely taken 
on the task of teaching your Communication Committee Chairperson 
how to manage this website and has  promised his continued assistance 
on other technical matters should they arise.       

Book Club Meeting – June 12
 Why not get a start on your summer reading with 
your neighborhood friends in the Courtyard 
Book Club? This June 12 at 1:00 p.m., 
we’ll meet at the Courtyard Tennis Club for 
lunch and a discussion of “The Secret Life 
of the Bees” by Sue Monk Kidd.  Everyone 
is welcome.  In fact, people who haven’t 
read the selection for the month have been 
known to come just to enjoy the food and 
conversation.  Looking forward to seeing 
you!
 Looking ahead:  July’s selection is “The 
World is Flat” by Thomas Friedman.  
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CHA Board of Directors

Frank Apgar .................................................................. President
Michael Castanon  .................................................Vice President
Catherine Reynolds .......................................................Secretary
David Tait ......................................................................Treasurer
Leslie Craven ...................................................Member-at-Large
Reese McCrea ..................................................Member-at-Large
Ed Ueckert .......................................................Member-at-Large

Committees
Environmental Control (ECC)
 Diana Apgar ...............................................................415-9412
Bull Creek
 Eddie Zamora ............................................................502-9501
Welcome
 Alys Honey ................................................................346-7791
Social
 Michael Castanon ......................................................231-9789
Landscape & Decorating 
 Ed Ueckert .................................................................345-6137
Security
 Catherine Reynolds ...................................................342-2848
Communications
 Leslie Craven .............................................................502-1124
Compliance
 Waneen Spirduso .......................................................345-5078
Area Development and Zoning Liaison
 Bill Meredith .............................................................345-0593

Goodwin Management: Marilyn Childress
 11149 Research Blvd. * Austin, TX 78759-5227

512-502-7509

At no time will any source be allowed to use the Courtyard Neighborhood  
Newsletter contents, or loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in 
any media, website, print, fi lm, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for the purpose 
of solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profi t, political campaigns, or other 
self amplifi cation, under penalty of law without written or expressed permission 
from the Courtyard Neighborhood Association and Peel Inc. The information 
in the Courtyard Neighborhood Newsletter  is exclusively for the private use of 
Courtyard residents only. 

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions of their 
authors and do not necessarily refl ect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or its employees. 
Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in articles submitted 
by others. The publisher also assumes no responsibility for the advertising content 
with this publication. All warranties and representations made in the advertising 
content are solely that of the advertiser and any such claims regarding its content 
should be taken up with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints or 
failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost of such 
advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints in this 
publication, the publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or 
typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated above 
or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any other 
liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely manner, 
except as limited to liabilities stated above.

Bull Creek Park
 Despite the cool and wet weather central Texas was experiencing, 
we are happy to report that nothing seemed to “dampen” the spring 
holiday spirits at the Easter-egg hunt in April.  This year’s well-
attended celebration was held on April 14, a one-week rain delay that 
provided neighborhhood youngsters with a “bonus” the Saturday after 
Easter.  Many thanks to Michael Castanon and the Social Committee 
for putting on the egg-stravaganza.  We are looking forward to the 
July 4 Independence Day festivities.

 Since articles for the June newsletter had to be submitted before our 
scheduled May 19 clean-up day, the Bull Creek Committee simply 
wishes to express its appreciation to all the neighbors that came to 
help that day as well as those others who help out on a continuous 
basis throughout the year to keep the park clean and trim.  

 Finally, as a note to newcomers and reminder to other residents 
with young children, don’t forget that group play time is scheduled 
on Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Saturdays from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. 
at the playscape in the park.  This is a good way to make new friends 
and for the children to enjoy the park.

Is your GARAGE DOOR 
Company using Band-
Aids and Bailing Wire?

512-206-0193

Openers
SPRING/SUMMER

SPECIAL*
$299.99 installed

($350 Value!)
+ sales tax

www.precisiondoor.net
*While Supplies Last
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512-347-9599 ext. 105
Jaymes@jwteam.com

Get up to date statistics and
the current market value of your home.

Jaymes Willoughby

Keller Williams Realty, Three Barton Skyway, 1221 S Mopac, Ste.120, Austin TX 78746

Introducing…

• Get up to date market statistics
• Learn the current value of your home

• Follow local real estate trends

View current listings 
from The Jaymes 

Willoughby Team on
The Open House 

Show every 
Saturday Morning 

on Fox at 7:30.

The Median Home Value in 
Courtyard (1B MLS area) jumped

16.2% in 2006! How Did Your Home Do?

CourtyardMarketValue.com

Living and selling in
SW Austin since 1984!
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♪      ♫      ♫     ♪     ♪    ♫      ♪    ♫   ♫     ♪
♫ “Summertime, summertime, sum… 
sum… ♪  summertime, summmmm-er time”, 
♪   ♫“School’s out for the summer”   “It’s 
summertime and the living is easy” ♫
….and many of those other old tunes come 
to mind as all the students and teachers in our 
lives wind down their academic terms and the 
rest of us begin to think of the summer season 
that lies ahead.  It is time to change the pace, 
think of good times in and out of the water, 
picnics, barbeques, family reunions, and 
all of the fun that we have in Austin during 
summer.  Summer is a magical time for our 
Courtyard community as we enjoy a special 
place near the water and Lake Austin boating 
activities.  The compliance committee would 
like to say “Have Fun!”, but also remember 
our regulations regarding boats and trailers: 
no boats and/or trailers parked on the streets, 
driveways or yards.  Here’s the official 
regulation:

Be a Good Neighbor!
 Article XIII, Section 7: Trailers, Boats and 
Motor Vehicles . No mobile home, trailer of 
any kind, truck camper, permanent tent or 
similar structure, boat or  inoperable motor 
vehicle  of any type should  be kept, placed, 
maintained, constructed, reconstructed or 
repaired upon any property or street or 
private driveway in such a manner as will 
be visible from neighboring property or a 
public street…except in emergency situations 
or temporary construction approved by the 
Environmental Control committee. 

 Also, here are some boating safety tips and 
reminders from the American Red Cross @
http://www.redcross.org/services/hss/tips/
healthtips/safetywater.html
Boating Safety 
• Learn to swim. The best thing anyone 
can do to stay safe in and around the water 
is to learn to swim. This includes anyone 
participating in any boating activity. The 

American Red Cross has swimming courses 
for people of any age and swimming ability. 
To enroll in a swim course, contact your local 
Red Cross chapter. 
• Alcohol and boating don't mix. Alcohol 
impairs your judgment, balance, and 
coordination -- over 50 percent of drownings 
result from boating incidents involving 
alcohol. For the same reasons it is dangerous 
to operate an automobile while under the 
influence of alcohol, people should not 
operate a boat while drinking alcohol. 
• Look for the label: Use Coast Guard-
approved life jackets for yourself and your 
passengers when boating and fi shing. 
• Develop a fl oat plan. Anytime you go out in 
a boat, give a responsible person details about 
where you will be and how long you will be 
gone. This is important because if the boat is 
delayed because of an emergency, becomes 
lost, or encounters other problems, you want 

(Continued on page 5)

Vallure Realty Makes the Difference!!

Know how the Realtor®
You Choose Affects…

• Your Selling/Buying Experience
• Your Home Exposure and Home Search
• YOUR BOTTOM-LINE EXPENSE

A Fresh New Approach to Buying and Selling Real Estate!

Nicole Peel
Broker/Owner

Servicing all of Austin
Offi ce #: 512-249-6299
Mobile #: 512-740-2300

www.vallurerealty.com

Exclusive Buyer Rebate Program
FULL-SERVICE 1% Listing Option
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Good Neighbor - (Continued from page 4)

Advertising Information
Please support the businesses that advertise in the Courtyard 
Neighborhood Association Newsletter. Their advertising dollars 
make it possible for all residents to receive a newsletter at no 
charge.  No homeowners association funds are used to produce or 
mail the newsletters.  If you would like to support the newsletter 
by advertising, please contact Peel, Inc. Sales Offi ce, 512-989-
8905 or advertising@PEELinc.com for ad information and 
pricing.

Play Group Time
Tuesdays, Thursdays, Saturdays

9AM to 11AM
At the Park

help to be able to reach you. 
• Find a boating course in your area (U.S. Power Squadron, the U.S. 
Coast Guard Auxiliary, US Sailing, etc) -- these courses teach about 
navigation rules, emergency procedures and the effects of wind, water 
conditions, and weather. 
• Watch the weather: Know local weather conditions and prepare for 
electrical storms. Watch local news programs. Stop boating as soon 
as you see or hear a storm. 
 Your friendly Compliance Committee

www.brownpaint.com 
512.506.9740 

What can BROWN paint for you? 
INTERIOR / EXTERIOR PAINTING 

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL 
GENERAL REPAIRS / CARPENTRY 

SHEETROCK REPLACEMENT 
TEXTURING & FAUX FINISHES  

CUSTOM STAIN & VARNISH  

Why should BROWN paint for you? 
FREE ESTIMATES 

BONDED & INSURED 
10 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE 
EXCELLENT REFERENCES 

3-YEAR WARRANTY 
FAMILY-OWNED & OPERATED 

 

The

Brown Paint
Company

 512-989-8905 www.PEELinc.com

Peel, Inc.
Printing & Publishing
Publishing community newsletters since 1991

Support This 
Neighborhood 

Newsletter.

Advertise your business
to your neighbors.

Leslie Chambliss
Sales Representative

512-656-1170
leslie@PEELinc.com
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Area Developments

 As you may have noticed, FM 2222 and Highway (Hwy) 360 have 
recently been plagued by people holding large commercial signs, 
mostly on weekends, but on weekdays as well.  The signs advertise 
real estate developments and direct interested parties to them.  One of 
these developments, Monte Vista Condominiums, is located off West 
Courtyard on top of Shepherd Mountain and the other, Overlook at 
Greenshores by Monterey Homes, is located off City Park Road near 
Greenshores.  Unfortunately, much of this activity occurs near the 
entrance to our beautiful community.
 According to Section 25-10-103 of the City of Austin’s (City) Code, 
there should not be any commercial signs in the public right-of-way 
(ROW) where this activity is taking place.  Furthermore, FM 2222 
and Hwy 360 are both designated “Scenic Roadways,” which have 
additional Code protections against the placement of such signs along 
their routes.  
 Due, perhaps, to initially inconsistent positions taken by City 
departments on this question, the City has been slow to respond to 
requests that it take appropriate enforcement action to address what 
appear to be violations of the City Code.  Persistence paid off, however, 
and I was fi nally able to obtain, through City Manager Toby Futrell, a 
letter from Assistant City Attorney Deborah Thomas, which states clearly 
that the activity of people holding commercial signs in the public ROW 
violates multiple provisions of the Austin City Code.
 Note that code enforcement in Austin is a complaint driven process 
and no enforcement against either Monterey Homes or Monte Vista will 
occur unless citizens make complaints.  If you want to see the Austin 
City Code enforced, you can register your complaint in one of several 
different ways:

Make a nonemergency report to 311. I don’t recommend this 
method as it is cumbersome with long hold times, and frequently 
the 311 operators won’t understand the complaint you are trying 
to make in this situation.  This is the only way I know of to make 
a complaint by telephone as Code Enforcement does not directly 
take complaint calls.
Send your report to Code Enforcement via email using the following 
web address: http://coa311web.ci.austin.tx.us/web_intake/Contro
ller?op=locform&invSRType=CODECOMP&invSRDesc=Code
%20Enforcement&locreq=Y&stnumreqd=Y. This way, there will 
be a written record of your complaint, but this still goes through 
the 311 system.
My choice is to send an email directly to Code Enforcement at 
either sws.pio@ci.austin.tx.us or keith.leach@ci.austin.tx.us.  
Code Enforcement is part of Solid Waste Services, hence the fi rst 
address.  And Keith Leach is the head of Code Enforcement.  By 
sure to put your name, address and phone number on any email 
you send this way.
Regardless of which method you use, you will need to provide  
an address (s) where you claim the violations are occurring: The 
intersection of Courtyard and 360 is at 5400 Capital of Texas 
Highway North, The intersection of 2222 and 360 is at 5700 FM 
2222, The intersection of 2222 and City Park Road is at 6400 FM 
2222, and The intersection of Courtyard and City Park Road is at 
5900 City Park Road.

 Bill Meredith, Area Development and Zoning Liaison
 345-0593 or BMeredith1@aol.com

•

•

•

•

2006 Directory Update
Location/Resident Effective date
5800 #3 Courtyard Drive – Muriel Katz    3/29/2007
5626 Parade Ridge – Carol Reid    3/13 2007
5723 Sam Houston Circle – Chad Capps    2/22 2007
5302 Scout Island Circle North – 
 Robert & Jeanne May   2/16/2007
5209 Scout Island Circle South – Alice McBee    1/22/2007
5300 Scout Island Circle South – 
 Winston & Anna Walker Cundiff    4/09/2007
5407 Scout Island Circle South – Chi Dinh    1/31/2007

  A special thank you to the 
Zamora’s, the Bene’s and the Conway’s 

for donating household goods to the 
Hound Rescue benefit garage sale.  

On Saturday, April 28, we were able 
to raise a bit over $300, which will cover 
much needed vet bills.  Hound Rescue 

thanks you for your donations and efforts, 
they are really appreciated ! ! !
 

The Hounds Thank You ! !

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL
• INTERIOR/EXTERIOR • UNIFORMED PAINTERS
• POWER WASHING • QUALITY GUARANTEED
• CAULKING / SCRAPING • GENERAL REPAIRS

www.southernpainting.com

512-267-6200
References/Bonded & Insured

FREE ESTIMATESFREE ESTIMATES
Mention this ad for

$100 off service

of $1000 or more

*There is a World of Difference Between
Covering a Surface With Paint*

And Painting
As SOUTHERN PAINTING Does

“Lots of satisfi ed customers”
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Classifi ed Ads
Personal classifi eds (one time sell items, 
such as a used bike...) run at no charge to 
Courtyard residents, limit 30 words, please 
e-mail LouBetty@aol.com.
Business classifi eds (offering a service or 
product line for profi t) are $45, limit 40 
words, please contact Peel, Inc. Sales at 512-
989-8905 or advertising@PEELinc.com.

REMEMBER, PLEASE:  
Aust in  leash  laws 
require all dogs to be 
on a leash when off 
the owner’s  
premises.

 AUSTIN, TX - Travel + Leisure magazine 
and CNN Headline News have released 
the 2007 survey of “America’s Favorite 
Cities.” After ranking second as the overall 
favorite city in the 2004 poll, Austin again 
appears among the country’s most popular 
destinations. Dallas/Fort Worth and San 
Antonio also make the list, as do Honolulu, 
New York, San Francisco, San Diego, 
Nashville and Santa Fe.
 Travelers are asked to vote for their 
favorites at both www.cnn.com/travel and 
www.travelandleisure.com/afc. Voting 
continues through July 15. During this time, 
Travel + Leisure editors profi le the cities 
on CNN Headline News’ morning show 
“Robin & Company.” Austin’s profi le is on 
the schedule for June 8, along with Portland 
and Seattle. Viewers can also submit their 

Austin Recognized as One of Top 25
Cities in America

City Ranked as 2nd Most Popular Overall in 2004

own pictures and video of Austin through 
CNN.com’s I-Report. Survey results will 
be announced on CNN Headline News and 
via the websites on Oct. 10, as well as in the 
November issue of Travel + Leisure.
 The surveys rate the cities on such variables 
as cleanliness (Austin scored 7th in the ’04 
poll), attractiveness, weather, peace and quiet, 
shopping (at #25 Austin placed at the bottom 
in the last poll), romance, sexiness, outdoor 
activities and eating out (again, Austin 
previously came in last). Despite two last-
place fi nishes, however, Austin scored a total 
of 85 points to trail only behind Honolulu 
with 88 points as “America’s Favorite City.” 
San Antonio came in fourth, and the last-
place fi nisher in ’04 was Washington, DC. 
Houston, which made the list at #21, is not 
included in this year’s survey.

Amberwood

Avery Ranch

Barker Ranch

Brushy Creek Village

Canyon Creek

Cherry Creek on Brodie Ln.

Circle C Ranch

Courtyard 

Davenport Ranch

Estates of Shady Hollow

Granada Hills

Highland Park West Balcones

Hill Country/Westview Estates

Horizon Park

Jester Estates

North Acres

Pemberton Heights

Ridgewood

River Place

Scenic Brook

Sendera

Shadow Glen

Steiner Ranch

Stone Canyon

Tanglewood Oaks

Travis Country West

Villages at Western Oaks

Westcreek

We currently publish newsletters

for the following subdivisions in Austin:

Peel, Inc.
Printing & Publishing
Publishing community newsletters since 1991

www.PEELinc.com
512-989-8905

Kelly Peel, Sales Manager

kelly@PEELinc.com
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%  Voice 512-989-8905                             V  www.PEELinc.com

Peel, Inc.
203 W. Main Street, Suite D
Pfl ugerville, Texas 78660
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